PAGE  
37
                                                                                                                    

10/9/24

       MINUTES
SHREWSBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING




                                       October 9, 2024
PRESENT:  Mayor Mike Sharkey, Kelly Gillispie, Ken Thomas, Mike Weaver, Terrence
Blomquist, Mark Beran, and Fred Arbogast
OTHERS

PRESENT:  Brian L. Sweitzer, Supt. of Public Works; Jeffrey L. Rehmeyer, II, Esq.; 

Brad Dauberman, Fire Chief, Erica Rearich; Fritz Wede, Junior Council
Person; Jay Godfrey; Anthony Bullano from SYC Youth Club
The regular meeting of the Borough Council convened at 7:02 p.m. in the Borough municipal building, 35 West Railroad Avenue, with Council President Beran presiding.
CITIZEN'S COMMENTS

Anthony Bullano, with SYC Baseball, was present to discuss a ballfield renovation proposal.  They are proposing an upgrade involving conditioner, top soil, a new home plate, and ten bags of Duraedge premium mound clay for the mound/home plate clay at a cost of around $4,000 with labor to improve the infield to outfield area, foul area, infield dirt proper and installation of a new home plate for a total cost for labor in the amount of $28,480.  The amount of $10,000 was spent on the field in 2023.  Anthony said the Club can contribute $10,000 -12,000 toward the work.  Council will discuss this further at the next budget meeting with a decision to be made at the next Council meeting.  Anthony said the Club could contribute more but not until next year.  He will also be obtaining another quote.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes for the September 11 meeting were approved by unanimous consent by those who were at the meeting.  
APPROVAL OF EXPENDITURES

K. Thomas moved to approve the expenditures for September as presented by the Secretary: General check numbers 5697 thru 5736 for a total of $251,218.94; Water check number 2484 thru 2495 totaling $20,056.69; Sewer check numbers 2172 thru 2182 totaling $7,971.66; Highway Aid: check number 996 in the amount of $4,860.00.
F. Arbogast seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

APPROVAL OF PAYROLL REGISTER

K. Thomas moved to approve the September 2 ($16,699.95), September 16 ($16,751.01) and September 30 ($16,926.83) payroll registers as presented by the Secretary.
M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
SUBDIVISION AND LAND DEVELOPMENT BUSINESS

Codes Enforcement
The report for September was received. 
514 South Main Street Enforcement Notice
Attorney Buechler investigated and provided some information to Zoning Officer Hunnings and Supt. Sweitzer regarding the York County Area Agency - Aging that can be shared with Mr. Karlen as he would need to contact the Agency for assistance.  The Secretary was asked to forward the information to Mr. Karlen.
Southern Regional Police Department 
The report for the time period August 11 thru September 7 was received.  A replacement officer was hired and should be working on his own in November.  A vehicle was sold on Municibid.  The Commission is moving forward with the new pension fund manager and the Commission is updating the handbook.  Mayor presented the draft 2025 budget showing the Borough’s share at $854,820 which is a 7.95% increase over last year.  The tentative total police budget is $2,859,493. 
EMA Report
Water & Sewer 
Water Line Project
The 2024 water line project is complete except for pavement restoration and a stormwater box on Charles Street.  The project is in dispute due to compaction tests.  ECS tested the project for compaction and many of the tests, especially on East Forrest Avenue, were not satisfactory per the contract standards.  The work area on East Forrest Avenue should be paved by next month.
Woodlyn Well SRBC Permit

The Woodlyn Well permit is finished.  The permit amount is .120 MGD (30-day average) with the caveat to not pump from the well when the water table is below 860 feet above sea level.
Wellhead Protection Items
The next meeting will be on October 16 at 6:00 p.m. at the detention pond next to the Pumphouse.  Representatives from PennDOT, the Shrewsbury Vol. Fire Company and Wellhead Protection members will be present.  We will discuss Emergency Response procedures in case of a hazardous waste spill and basin containment.  The vape shop at 548 South Main Street, car wash on East Forrest Avenue, Rutters North Main Street renovations, Pumphouse pump replacement, Woodlyn Well Permit, PFAS possibilities and new hydrogeologist company will also be discussed.  

Public Roads & Lighting 
Sidewalk Replacement Project
The PennDOT permit application will be submitted this month.  PennDOT would review the permit within two months.  The scope of work will be the Village District both sides from East Forrest Avenue north, with the east side stopping just past 101 North Main Street and then continuing on the west side up to the Smith Brothers Garage at 238 North Main Street.  The Village District south of Forrest Avenue only has a few problem areas.  No work will be done if a sidewalk is in compliance.  A Committee will walk the area and make note of what work should be done at each property.  Items to consider are existing trees and curbing.
East Forrest Avenue/South Highland Drainage
There is poor drainage at the intersection of South Highland Drive and East Forrest Avenue.  PennDOT is paving East Forrest Avenue next year.  It will not install storm sewer pipe in the Borough even if it is a PennDOT road.  We are surveying the area to determine if it can be repaired with paving or if a storm inlet and pipe are needed.
Ascot Drive Small Portion in the Borough
M. Weaver moved to adopt Ordinance #2024-6 to adopt a small portion of Ascot Drive.

F. Arbogast seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Ascot Drive Township Portion
F. Arbogast moved to adopt Resolution #2024-5 that authorizes an intermunicipal agreement for road maintenance for the portion of Ascot Drive located in Shrewsbury Township.
T. Blomquist Seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Sign Road Maintenance Agreement for the Township Portion of Ascot Drive
M. Weaver moved that the Agreement with Shrewsbury Township be signed.

K. Thomas Seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Ordinance #2024-5 Amendment to No Parking on Northbrook Lane (clarification)
M. Weaver moved to adopt Ordinance #2024-5.

K. Thomas seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Sign Snow Plow Agreement
M. Beran moved to authorize the signing of the Snow Plow Agreement with L.T. Godfrey Excavating & Paving, LLC

K. Thomas seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Public Lands, Buildings and Finance 
Sale of F550 Truck
The truck was listed on Municibid for $18,000 with no bids.  It will be relisted in the coming weeks.
Shrewsbury Fire Company Generator
The generator was listed on Municibid for $22,500 with no bids.  It will be relisted in the coming weeks.

Radio Tower Fence
A quote for a fence around the radio tower and water tank came in at $12,814 for chain link with top barb wire.  The fence was part of the budgeted amount so Supt. Sweitzer was authorized to proceed.
Audit Quotes for Years 2025, 2026 and 2027
K. Thomas moved to authorize the Secretary to obtain quotes for the upcoming audit years.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

First Budget Meeting
The first budget meeting was held last evening.  The donation to the library was increased slightly but is not finalized.  The sidewalk monies were carried over and budgeted at $550,000.  F. Arbogast will be presenting an overall spending for the fire, emergency services and police.  Some water projects were budgeted but as of now, there is no need for a rate increase.  The split between the Sewer fund and the Municipal Authority will be reviewed to see if a change is needed.  Regular payments on the PennVEST loan will continue with no lump sum payment since the interest rate is low.  The Sewer Capital Improvement Fee will continue at least through 2025.  The Deer Creek Pump Station replacement will cost almost $2.5 million and the goal is to do this in 2026.  Road paving will paid for using mostly Liquid Fuels funds. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Sidewalk Project
James R. Holley & Associates is working to submit the PennDOT permit plan for the entire sidewalk project area.

2025 Water Line Replacement
James R. Holley & Associates will be meeting with Supt. Sweitzer to review and start the project.

SOLICITOR’S REPORT
Proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendment
T. Blomquist moved to adopt Ordinance #2024-7.
M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.

Printing of Revised Zoning Ordinance
F. Arbogast moved to authorize the Secretary to arrange for the printing of the revised Zoning Ordinance books.

M. Weaver seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Public Safety, Welfare and Personnel 
2025 Animal Care and Housing Agreement with the SPCA
The increase from 2024 is $164.00.

F. Arbogast moved to approve the 2025 Agreement with the SPCA.

K. Thomas seconded.  The motion carried with all voting in favor.
Secretary's Report 
Tentative 2025 Budget
There are two budget meetings prior to the November 13 Council meeting and the tentative 2025 budget will be placed on the agenda.
York Adams Tax Bureau 
The next meeting is on October 28.  The Bureau has a $2 million surplus and the Borough should receive some of those funds early next year.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Issue Control Sheet
OTHER BUSINESS
NEW BUSINESS
COMMUNICATIONS

Mayor Sharkey reported there is a ribbon cutting and open house on November 10 at the High School to showcase the new space and student achievement.

York County EMS Association is hosting a showing of “Honorable But Broken: EMS in Crisis” film on October 19 at the Penn State University.
There will be a road cleanup at the Diverging Diamond Roadway Clean Up on Saturday,, October 26.

Fritz Wede will be working on his Eagle Scout project to sand and repaint the outside tables at the carnival grounds and asked if he could borrow some tools from the Borough, which was approved.

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 9:19 p.m.

 Submitted by Cindy L. Bosley, Sec.
